## Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer September 8, 1987 Town Hall Jack Sprigier Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also attending: Gary Getrost, V.J. Miller, and Scott Ham.

Jack Sprigler moved to dispense with reading of the minutes. Ron Lamb seconded. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and financial statements accepted by the Board.

Jack Sprigler has received a call from Bud Ollis concerning the truck bed, etc. discussed at the August meeting. It was reported Pearl Tush has said the truck body will not be moved.

The Board discussed options for handling the fire hydrant rental bill owed to the water utility by Greenville Township. Fire hydrant rental in Greenville Township has never been paid. This bill dates back to 1963. The bill cannot be written off and could be a problem when the water utility needs money for repairs at the treatment plant. This bill could prevent getting a rate increase. One option is to charge people living near a hydrant for the rental. Gary Getrost said the electricial, Metzger, won't work on the treatment plant anymore because the equipment is obsolete. (He added that a complaint about one of Metzger's bills could also be why he won't work on the plant.)

V.J. Miller and Gary Getrost reposted some people are hooking two or three houses (dwelling) to one meter. Talbotte Richardson wants to hook the house he is building to the meter and line used by the Marshal's office. The Board asked Gary to check on ordinances for multiple meter connections.

Gary asked the Board if he could use Scott Ham when he needs extra help. The Board approved and agreed to pay Scott \$4.00 per hour.

The Board discussed the need to meet the EPA and State sewer requirements.

Ron Lamb said there is still a problem with people speeding in Town.

Gary said the water utility has had a number of leaks lately.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

V. Milles

H. L. Spears

President of the Board

Elaine N. Miller

Clerk-Treasurer